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: Running Club : 
www.midessexcasuals.org.uk
Secretary – Dave Game. 21 Elm Rise, Witham CM8 2LE.
2011
Membership: stands at 79(68), 58 (44) first claim (2 junior), 21 (24) second claim.(figures in brackets are last years) Our membership has increased every year and our 2nd claim membership is now falling.
The coming year:
Membership year now starts  September 1st when your £5 club membership fee will be due. 

Any suggestions for fun events throughout the year are welcome, especiallt if you want to organise it!.
England Athletics fees (£5) are due in April for 1st claim road running members only. 

Cheques payable to Mid Essex Casuals.
Our running year: A total of 33 (39) took part in the cross countries last year,  Greg and Sarah Wesson won the winter cross country championships. Brian Butcher was a gold medallist in the Essex vets XC.  Yan and Clare won the trail championships in which 53(41) of our runners took part during the year, Graham and Paul have both won marathon events this year, Greg, Andy and Nikki have all won shorter events, Dave was a gold medallist in the UK middle distance trail championships in Wales over 2 days. In the Essex Way we had two teams, finishing 14th and 36th from 62 entries, congratulations are due to Dan for an excellent job organising and supporting the teams.
Essex cross country League: 7 (14)  members took part this year. Women were 21/21, Men were 20(15)/24 
Mid Essex cross country League: 26 (36) members took part this year, men finished 4 (4), women 4 (4) out of 7 teams. Our own race went smoothly (at last!!) Taking the marshalls round the course a week before the event (and buying them lunch) seemed to work really well, so we'll do that again this year. Congratulations are due to Ian for setting out the course and planning the marshalling.
53-12 cross country league: 20 (20) members took part this year, we were 6th (7) out of 7 in the league with our men being 5th,women 7th.
We promoted 15 trail events last year, the Annual Easter race (181 entries), a Summer series of 6 ¼ marathon events with 465 entries, the Xmas Santa race (91 entries), 2 marathons (boggle and rodings (86 & 90)) and 5(5) other trails (360),  We also staged  the 4th Tour of Terling in which 38 (22) runners completed all 4 events, Dave Spain, Graham and Dan were seperated by just 2 minutes with Ian not far behind, there were 302 (231) entries all together. Chris, Clare and Tom also put on successful trail races during the year. All together we attracted 1394 (971) entries.
Finances:
Are healthy, we started the year with £413 and finished it with £873. As long as we start the year with enough in the bank to cover our affiliation fees (£125) and Essex league fees (£50) we are  financially sound. 

Membership fees pay for the club affiliations and administration fees (i.e. England athletics affiliation, web site costs, postage etc). Club kit is self financing (mostly) however we will want more club kit next year (10 vests £140, 5 'T'+5 sweatshirts £120). Our trail events pay for themselves and subsidise everything else as required, the main requirement is to fund our cross countries, mid essex league costs £150, 53-12 league costs £100, essex league, essex way & essex champs costs £100, and £400 on a club laptop.
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